ADVISORY NEIGHBORHOOD COMMISSION 6A

Minutes of March 13, 2003

A scheduled business meeting of Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A was held on  March 13, 2003, at the Miner Elementary School.  A quorum being present, Commissioner Fengler called the meeting to order at 7:06 pm.

Attending were Commissioners Fengler, Rice, Alberti, Musante, Ward, Stevens-Harris and Mack.  Commissioner Harris did not have an excused absence.  Approximately 15 members of the public attended.  

The agenda passed with two changes.  At the request of Commissioner Fengler, items 1 and 2 under new business were moved to the first items listed under unfinished business.

The minutes of ANC 6A February 13, 2002 meeting were approved.

Community Comments:  Leia Reisner of 1815 F Street, NE commented on a number of personal/public safety issues on her block.  

Community Presentations:

1.  Laura Canfield of the Stanton Park Neighborhood Association gave a

presentation on the Lady Bird Park Renovation located at 8th & Constitution Avenue, NE and the Adopt-a-Park activities.

2.  Connie Haynes representing the Sherwood Recreation Center spoke on the amenities of the new recreation center being constructed.  The completion date is scheduled for June of 2003.  The next meeting concerning the Recreation Center is March 29th at the Peoples Community Church located at 11th & G, NE at 3:00 pm.

Special Orders  

Committee Membership

1.  Alcohol Beverage Licensing & Public Safety Committee  Commissioner Ward introduced the proposed members of the ABL&PS Committee suggested by ANC Commissioners.  The six proposed members of the committee passed with no objections.  The following citizens now serve on the committee:  (List to be added at next meeting.)

Single Member District Reports

Commissioner Alberti announced that the NLPNA would be holding its regularly scheduled meeting on the first Tuesday of the month, April 1st at 7:30 pm, at Lane Memorial Church, 14th and C Streets, NE.  The topic will be emergency preparedness & Kingsman Field renovations.

Commissioner Rice announced he was working on some community relations issues with Maury Elementary School.

Commissioner Harris-Stevens announced that her SMD had several discussions with Gallaudet University and celebrated Gallaudet Minority Day.  Harris-Stevens is initiating a sign language class in conjunction with the University.

Commissioner Musante gave an update on the Kingsman school sale to the Charter School Development Corporation.  Musante testified at a roundtable discussion chaired by Councilmember Graham of the D.C. Council.  The sale of the school was to be voted on by the entire Council on March 18, 2003.

Reports of Officers

1.  Chair:  Commissioner Fengler reported that Vice-Chair Stevens-Harris and Secretary Musante testified before D.C. Councilmember Catania’s Committee on Public Services regarding the Public Oversight Hearing on the Status of Fiscal Year 2002 Ending and Fiscal Year 2003 for Advisory Neighborhood Commission in Wards 8 and 6.  Commissioner Fengler asked Catania for assistance on finding office space and finalizing any other issues with the D.C. Auditor.

  Commissioner Fengler requested a one-meeting moratorium on community presentations for the April meeting.  The Commission agreed without objection.

2.  Vice Chair:  Commissioner Harris stated that the ANC as a whole should have held a community meeting to discuss what was included in the H Street Development Plan.

3.  Treasurer.  Commissioner Alberti presented the following:

A.  Alberti presented a report from the end of October to February and will subsequently report on one month at a time.  

B.  A $975 disbursement to the H. Street Storage company was passed with a motion by Alberti, second by Fengler.  The motion passed 6-1.  Stevens-Harris objecting.  Check number 1012 was issued to the H Street Storage Company.

C.  Alberti motioned that a new checkbook costing $35.00 be purchased.  Fengler seconded.  Motion passed with no objections.

D.  The last quarter of the last fiscal year report was presented.  Motion passed with no objections.  

E.  The discussion on petty cash was moved under new business. 

4.  Secretary:  No  No new issues.

Standing Committee Reports

1.  Economic Development and Zoning:  

A. The ED&Z Committee recommended that the ANC send a letter of opposition on BZA application 16989 for a use variance to allow an existing row house at 714 10th St NE in an R-4 District to be used as an office. By a vote of 6 -0-1, the ANC voted to send a letter opposing the BZA application for a use variance at 714 10th St NE (BZA 16989).  Commissioner Stevens-Harris abstained.

B. The ANC heard an update from Resident ED&Z Committee Member Virginia Gaddis on the ANC 6A appeal to BZA of a new row house built without a side yard at 922 Constitution Avenue, NE. A BZA hearing is scheduled for March 18, 2003.   

Unfinished Business

1.  Read prices and sizes for P.O. Box.  Decision was made by Commission to rent a 6 X 12 box for six months. This motion was approved by a vote of 7 to 0.

New Business

1. Michael Herman of 1309 D Street, NE presented a petition that he forwarded to the District Division of Transportation, Traffic Services Administration to designate the 1300 Block of D Street, NE as a Zone 6 Residential Permit Parking area.  Musante offered a resolution be sent to the TSA.  The resolution passed with no objections.

2. Development of Committee Procedures.  This issue was tabled until the next meeting.
3. Poster Design for Commission Meetings.  This issue was tabled until the next meeting.

4. Petty Cast.  This issue was tabled until the next meeting.  Discussion ensued regarding the Commission Annual Budget.  Commissioner Alberti agreed to present an annual budget for the remainder of this fiscal year.  The petty cash account will be discussed at this time.

Meeting adjourned at 9:35 pm.

